
Our ‘Learning Timeline’ is intended to provide a general overview of Science and Topic teaching throughout the year. Staff have designed their timeline to hook children into their learning and ensure 
curriculum coverage is effective. The time given to each topic is subject to change in order to ensure high levels of children engagement. In Year 5, Science and Learning Projects are taught in blocks, 

alongside each other. Languages and PE are taught weekly throughout the year. 
 

Over the course of the year there will be short periods during which our normal curriculum timetable will be suspended to allow for whole school projects: The whole school will engage in a range of art 
activities during a termly ‘Art Day’. Disability Awareness week will take place during the Spring term. Health week will take place during the Summer term. 

Science Project:  
Light 

How does light travel? 

recognise that light appears to 
travel in straight lines 

use the idea that light travels in 

straight lines to explain that 
objects are seen because they give 

out or reflect light into the eye 

explain that we see things because 
light travels from light sources to 

our eyes or from light sources to 

objects and then to our eyes 
use the idea that light travels in 

straight lines to explain why 

shadows have the same shape as 
the objects that cast the 

 

 Science Project:    
Animals including Humans 

 

Identify and name the main parts 
of the human circulatory system, 

and describe the functions of the 

heart, blood vessels and blood 
recognise the impact of diet, 

exercise, drugs and lifestyle on the 

way their bodies function 
describe the ways in which 

nutrients and water are transported 

within animals, including humans 

 

Science Project:   
Evolution and Inheritance 

 

Recognise that living things have 
changed over time and t 

hat fossils provide information 

about living things that inhabited 
the Earth millions of years ago.  

Recognise that living things 

produce offspring of the same 
kind, but normally offspring vary 

and are not identical to their 

parents.  
Identify how animals and plants 

are adapted to suit their 

environment in different ways and 
that adaptation may lead to 
evolution.  

 

Science Project:   
Electricity 

 

Associate the brightness of a lamp 
or the volume of a buzzer with the 

number and voltage of cells used 

in the circuit 
compare and give reasons for 

variations in how components 

function, including the brightness 
of bulbs, the loudness of buzzers 

and the on/off position of switches 

use recognised symbols when 
representing a simple circuit in a 

diagram 

 

Science Project: 
Living things and their Habitats 

 

describe how living things are 
classified into broad groups 

according to common observable 

characteristics and based on 
similarities and differences, 

including micro-organisms, plants 

and animals 
give reasons for classifying plants 

and animals based on specific 

characteristic 

 

Learning Project:  
Food: 

 

Distribution of food, where does 

food come from, food miles, 

sustainable food. 

 

Learning Project:  
 The Mayans:  

Know and understand significant 

aspects of the history of the wider 

world: the nature of ancient 

civilisations; the expansion and 

dissolution of empires; 
characteristic features of past non-

European societies; achievements 

and follies of mankind. 
 

The achievements of the earliest 

civilizations – an overview of 
where and when the first 

civilizations appeared and a depth 

study of one of the following: 
Ancient Sumer; The Indus Valley; 

Ancient Egypt; The Shang 

Dynasty of Ancient China. 

 

Learning Project:  
Hazardous World 

Know more about the features of a 

variety of places around the world 

from local to global and in 

different parts of the world.  

Describe and explain a range of 
physical and human processes and 

recognise that these processes 

interact to produce distinctive 
characteristics of places. 

Describe ways in which physical 

and human processes operating at 
different scales create 

geographical patterns and lead to 

changes in places. 
Explain own views Suggest own 

geographical enquiry.  

Select and use appropriate skills to 
conduct enquiry.  

 

Learning Project: 
Vikings up to 1066 including 

Alfred and Athelstan:  

Pupils can describe significant 
features from time periods and 

know how Britain has influenced 

and been influenced by the wider 
world. Pupils can understand why 

some civilisations have been 

successful and why others have 
not. Pupils understand historical 

concepts and use them to make 

connections, draw contrasts, 
analyse trends and ask questions 

about the past. Pupils can 

evaluate sources and identify 
those that are useful to the task. 

Pupils are beginning to make use 

of dates and terms to structure 

their work 

 

Learning Project: 
Map skills 

Use maps, atlases, globes and 

digital/computer mapping to 

locate countries and describe 

features studied. Use fieldwork to 

observe, measure, record and 
present the human and physical 

features in the local area using a 

range of methods, including 
sketch maps, plans and graphs, 

and digital technologies. Name 

and locate counties and cities of 
the United Kingdom, geographical 

regions and their identifying 

human and physical 
characteristics, key topographical 

features (including hills, 

mountains, coasts and rivers) and 
land-use patterns; and understand 

how some of these aspects have 

changed over time. Use the 8 
points of a compass, 4 and 6-

figure grid references, symbols 

and key (including the use of 
Ordnance Survey maps) to build 

their knowledge of the United 

Kingdom and the wider world. 

 

Learning Project: 
A study of an aspect or theme in 

British history that extends pupils’ 

chronological knowledge beyond 

1066 such as the changing power 

of monarchs. 

Know and understand the history 
of these islands as a coherent, 

chronological narrative, from the 

earliest times to the present day: 
how people’s lives have shaped 

this nation and how Britain has 

influenced and been influenced by 
the wider world. 

Gain and deploy a historically 

grounded understanding of 
abstract terms such as ‘empire’, 

‘civilisation’, ‘parliament’ and 

‘peasantry’. 
Understand historical concepts 

such as continuity and change, 

cause and consequence, similarity, 
difference and significance, and 

use them to make connections, 

draw contrasts, analyse trends, 
frame historically-valid questions 

and create their own structured 

accounts, including written 
narratives and analyses.  
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